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STAFF REPORT
Proposed Ordinance 2002-0264 received a do-pass recommendation from the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee on July 24, 2002.

SUBJECT:

AN ORDINANCE creating the cultural resources endowment fund for the purpose of receiving and holding a portion of hotel/motel tax revenues collected in King County.
SUMMARY:


In June, 1997 the voters of the State of Washington approved Referendum 48 (the “Stadium Act”).  This Act provided a framework for the financing and construction of a football/soccer stadium and exhibition center.  Part of the financing structure involved the use of hotel/motel tax proceeds.  RCW 67.28.180 prescribes the distribution of hotel/motel tax proceeds in King County through December 31, 2020.  The schedule for distribution of funds outlines that 40% of the arts and cultural development fund allocation from January 1, 2001 through December 31, 2012 be deposited in a cultural endowment fund.
Beginning in 2013 the arts and cultural development fund will not receive any hotel/motel tax proceeds.  The accumulated principal in the cultural endowment fund is to remain permanent and irreducible.  The arts and cultural development program will be able to fund activities with the earnings from investment of balances in the endowment funds and other revenue sources.

ANALYSIS:

The proposed ordinance would create the cultural resources endowment fund as a first tier fund (benefiting from interest earnings for its own benefit) in accordance with RCW 67.28.180.
Although a fiscal note was not attached to the legislation as proposed some fiscal impacts have been identified.  Since the cultural endowment fund was to be established in 2001, a reserve account was set up in 2001 pending the establishment of a permanent fund.  The principal amount deposited in the reserve account in 2001 was $2,418,515.
The impact to the current expense financial plan is the interest on the principal amount from January 1, 2001 to present.  The estimated interest in 2001 is $36,218 and from January 1, 2002 through May is an additional $41,620 for a total of $77,838.  The $77,838 is presently held in the current expense financial plan and will need to be transferred to the cultural resources endowment fund.
REASONABLENESS:
Since this legislation sets up a funding structure dictated by state law, adoption of the ordinance as reformatted (technical corrections) by the proposed striking and title amendments is reasonable.  
INVITED:

· Jim Kelly, Manager, Office of Cultural Resources
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